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14 April 2015




Dear Mr Howden,

Detached accommodation block - re-submission of 14/01030/f   

The Red Lion, Main Street, Wendlebury, Bicester, OX252PW 

Further to our letter of objection dated 25 March 2015 we received an email on 25 March 2015 from Cherwell District Council with an attached Flood Risk Assessment (FRA). We are now in a position to respond.


We are pleased to see that the amended FRA submitted by Infrastruct CS Ltd (Rev B) dated October 2014 now includes a section which focuses on flood warning and Dry Route of Escape. However, we have had no formal confirmation from Cherwell District Council that it is satisfied with the emergency plan submitted as part of this FRA. Therefore, we maintain our objection on access and egress grounds.

We advise that the LPA and Applicant formally agree a flood evacuation plan before this objection can be resolved.

If the Local Authority is minded to grant permission against our recommendation, we request the Local Authority re-consult us for further representation. Please note we may have comments and conditions in other areas of remit following re-consultation. 

Yours sincerely,

Mr Jack Moeran

Planning Advisor

Direct dial 01491 828367

Direct e-mail planning-wallingford@environment-agency.gov.uk

cc Ms Beverley Bates

